NINATS Meeting
Caldwell College

February 16, 2008
Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 9:30 a.m. by president Jon Garrison.

Treasurer, Nancy Hoerl, gave the following report:
2/16/108 Doris Lenz Festival at Caldwell Treasurers Report:

Beginning Balance: $1631.48
($62.50 is Doris Lenz funds)

1/8/08 Dues deposited $410.00; NATS $320.00 and Lenz $90.00

2/2/08 Dues deposited $1060.00;NATS $520.00 and Lenz $540(which includes $400
check from our Regional Governor given to Lenz Fund after Rowan did not charge for
the Fall Festival)

2/13/08 $100.00 taken out of Lenz fund to pay for 4 $25.00 T.I.S. winner certificates for
2/16/08

FINAL TOTAL: $3001.48 ($592.50 of which is Doris Lenz Funds)
Respectfully submitted, 2/16/108 Doris Lenz Festival at Caldwell Treasurers Report:

Beginning Balance: $1631.48
($62.50 is Doris Lenz funds)

1/8/08 Dues deposited $410.00; NATS $320.00 and Lenz $90.00

2/2/08 Dues deposited $1060.00;NATS $520.00 and Lenz $540(which includes $400
check from our Regional Governor given to Lenz Fund after Rowan did not charge for
the Fall Festival)

2/13/08 $100.00 taken out of Lenz fund to pay for 4 $25.00 T.I.S. winner certificates for
2/16/08

FINAL TOTAL: $3001.48 ($592.50 of which is Doris Lenz Funds)

Discussion proceeded about switching the Doris Lenz festival and the Fall Festival.
Consensus was that this was a good idea.

Scott McCoy suggested combining the two festivals commenting on the value of the
younger students hearing the older students as well as the benefit of more member
interaction.

Decision: put to a vote the “flip-flop” idea to the entire membership and to continue
discussion of the idea of combining the two festivals.

Marian Stieber suggested adding the words non-refundable for the accompanists fees for
both competitions. Marcia Roberts so moved and the motion was seconded. Motion
carried.



Meeting adjourned at 9:50 AM.

Respectfully submitted,
Tracey Richards Chebra
Vice- President



